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U.S. Department of Energy Letter Dated January 17, 2025: Rescission of the Remedial
Action Work Plan for the Disposal of Oak Ridge Reservation Comprehensive Environmental
Response, Compensation, and Liability Act of 1980 Waste, Oak Ridge, Tennessee
(DOE/OR/01-1874&D5)

D e a r M r . P e t r i e

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation -
Oak Ridge Office (DoR-OR) seeks to clarify akey point in response to the subject letter from the
U.S. Department of Energy (DOE), herein referred to as the DOE letter. The DOE letter states:

Since the dispute over EMWMF radiological discharge limits will be resolved in the ESD, the
dispute on the RAWP will be closed, and an updated version of the RAWP will be submitted
after the ESD is approved.

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) initiated adispute regarding arevision of the
Remedial Action Work Plan (RAWP) that DOE submitted on February 19, 2014. One reason for
the dispute was the need for milestones for DOE to document and meet protective limits for
discharging radionuclides from the Environmental Management Waste Management Facility
(EMWMF) to Bear Creek. The parties to the Federal Facility Agreement for the Oak Ridge
Reservation (FFA)—DOE. EPA, and TDEC—have made considerable progress, including
resolution of adispute regarding the second draft (D2) wastewater management Focused
Feasibility Study (FFS). The parties are working to establish protective discharge limits for
E M W M F w a s t e w a t e r i n a c c o r d a n c e w i t h t h a t d e c i s i o n .

Despite the progress, key issues highlighted in EPA's 2014 dispute letter will remain unresolved
until the FFA parties approve 1) an Explanation of Significant Differences (ESD) that adds legal
requirements, known as Applicable or Relevant and Appropriate Requirement (ARARs), for
landfill wastewater management to the EMWMF Record of Decision (ROD) and 2) arevised




